
 

 

Underground Storage Tank Cleanup Fund Program 

Commingled Plume Account (CPA) 
 
The Commingled Plume Account (CPA) Program was created in 1997 to assist and 
encourage responsible parties in coordinating cleanup efforts of groundwater 
contamination from more than one unauthorized petroleum release that has created a 
commingled plume. A commingled plume occurs when two or more separate 
unauthorized petroleum releases have mixed or encroached upon one another to the 
extent that the corrective action performed on one plume will necessarily affect the 
other. The CPA Program is a subaccount under the Underground Storage Tank 
Cleanup Fund Program and receives an annual $10 million appropriation. Any unused 
funds remaining in a fiscal year can be used for other general Underground Storage 
Tank claims. 
 
CPA Program Status 
 

• A total of 53 Letters of Commitment have been issued to eligible claimants. 
• 27 claims have been closed to date, while 26 claims remain active. 
• More than $116 million has been disbursed since the program’s inception. 

 
The following tables list the annual expenditures for the CPA program for each decade 
since the program’s inception, beginning in fiscal year 1998 through January of fiscal 
year 2023.  

 
 

(Data as of January 18, 2024) 
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